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14 February 2019 
 

Michelle Niles  
Department of Planning & Environment  
BY EMAIL: michelle.niles@planning.nsw.gov.au  
CC: information@planning.nsw.gov.au 

DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION 95/133 MOD 8 – SHELL COVE BOAT HARBOUR AND MARINA – 
RELOCATION OF OUTER HARBOUR STRUCTURES 
 

Dear Michelle, 

Roads and Maritime Services (RMS) refers to your correspondence dated 30 January 2019 regarding the 
subject development application modification. 

RMS has completed an assessment of the development, based on the information provided and focussing 
on the impact to the State Road Network. For this development, the key state road is Shellharbour Road. 

RMS notes the development modification seeks to relocate the outer harbour structures further south-east 
along the harbour. RMS does not believe the modifications will have a significant impact on the State Road 
Network and on this basis, does not object to the development application.  

RMS notes the subject development modification has been referred to NSW Maritime, who will be providing 
a separate response. 

If you have any questions please contact Rachel Carocci on 4221 2423.  

Please ensure that any further email correspondence is sent to development.southern@rms.nsw.gov.au. 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

Chris Millet 
Manager Land Use  
Southern Region 
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